
WARREN CITY COUNCIL 
SPECIAL MEETING 
JUNE 7, 2021 – 5:30 PM 

OPENING OF MEETING 
Mr. Wortman, Council Vice-President presided over the June 7, 2021, special meeting of 
Warren City Council in Council Chambers of the Municipal Building and opened the 
meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ROLL CALL
Members present and responding to roll call were: Mayor Maurice Cashman (via Zoom), 
Gregory Fraser (via Zoom), Paul Giannini (via Zoom), Philip Gilbert, Douglas Hearn, and 
John Wortman.  Members of City Staff present were Nancy Freenock, City Manager (via 
Zoom); Teena Leary, Assistant City Clerk; and Chad Yurisic, City Engineer. 

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS
Mr. Wortman welcomed Josh Cotton, Times Observer reporter.  

SOUTH SOUTH STREET IMPROVEMENT PROJECT BID AWARD 
Mr. Yurisic stated that a bid opening was held on Wednesday, June 2, 2021, for the South 
South Street Improvement Project.  The project is to be funded with 2017, 2018, and 2019 
FFY Community Development Block Grant funds.  Three (3) bids were received with the 
apparent low bidder being Lake Shore Paving, Inc. from Jamestown, NY.  Mr. Yurisic 
stated that there were no irregularities noted with the bid and Greenman-Pedersen, Inc., 
City Engineering firm, has worked with Lake Shore Paving, Inc. in the past; therefore, they 
are also the lowest responsive and responsible bidder.  The base bid amount is 
$457,750.00 and came in under the $591,249.31 CDBG total grant amount available.  

Upon motion by Mr. Fraser and second by Mr. Gilbert, the six seated Council members 
voted unanimously to award the South South Street Improvement Project contract to Lake 
Shore Paving, Inc. in the amount of $457,750.00.  

Mr. Yurisic stated that work on the project is expected to commence in early July, 2021.  

ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business to come before Council, Mr. Wortman declared the 
meeting adjourned.  


